City of Paterson
Notice to Bidders/Legal Notice

The City of Paterson is requesting proposals for Request for Quotation for
Automobile Washing and Specialized Cleaning Services. Notice is hereby
given that sealed proposals to RFQ-2025-27 shall be received on no later than
Thursday, September 25,2025 at 11:00 AM (prevailing time) at the
following location.

Division of Purchasing
City Hall
155 Market Street, 4 Floor
Paterson, New Jersey 07505

Proposals and specifications (hereafter "Bid Documents") may only be
obtained from the Purchasing Division. You may also request copy via
email, please email request to purchasing@patersonnj.gov and provide title,
full contact information including mailing address and a proposal will be
emailed to you.

Proposal must be submitted on the standard proposal form provided in the
manner designated therein, and must be enclosed in a sealed envelope
bearing the RFQ title and number, name and address of the proposer
on the outside of envelope. Respondents must submit proposals by no later
than Thursday, September 25, 2025 at 11:00 AM. Late proposals after
11:01 AM will not be aceepted. The City is not responsible for undelivered
proposals, pursuant to N.J.S.A. 40A:11-13.2, the City reserves the right to
reject proposals for the reasons stated therein.

Bidders are required to comply with regulations of the “New Jersey Local
Public Contract Law” (N.J.S.A. 40A:11-1 et. seq.), Affirmative Action
Regulations N.J.S.A. 10-5-31 et seq and N.J.A.C. 17:27, and New Jersey
Business Registration Certificate N.J.S.A. 52:32-44.

The Municipal Council of the City of Paterson reserves the right to consider
the proposal for sixty (60) days after receipt thereof, and contract will be
awarded to the vendor who submits the proposal, which is determined to
be the most advantageous to the city, price and other factors considered.

HARRY CEVALLOS, QPA,
PURCHASING AGENT



